



T: 01886 880315
E: admin@cradley.hereford.sch.uk
W: www.cradleyschool.org.uk
Headteacher: Mrs Donna Jones

School Newsletter

SCHOOL CALENDAR

JUNE	
Mon 26	Y5 Athletics Day @ The Chase
Tues 27	New Reception Transition Afternoon@ 1pm
Weds 28	Class 2 Collective Worship
Thurs 29	Y6 Transition Day @ Dyson's
Fri 30	School closes at 1pm
JULY	
Mon 3	Bell Boating Y5/6
Tues 4	New Reception Transition Afternoon @ 1pm
Wed 5	Class 5 Welcome Wednesday
Wed 5	Herefordshire School Games
Thurs 6	Y6 Transition Day @ JMHS
Fri 7	Non-uniform Day in exchange for tombola prizes
Tues 11	Class 1 to Wye Butterfly Zoo
Tues 11 & Wed 12	KS2 Play @ 6.00pm
Thurs 13	Nursery Leaver's Service & Teddy Bear's Picnic @ 11am
Fri 14	Summer Fayre @ 3pm
Mon 17	Move Up Day
Fri 21	End of Term

Message from the Head Teacher

Dear Parents and Carers,

It is always great when you know that plans and procedures put in place work. This week we were put to the test when we had a small electrical fire in the kitchen. The children and staff were evacuated quickly and safely and staff dealt with the fire and put it out safely. Everyone was amazing! The fire brigade came and checked that everything was safe before we went back inside.

I was so proud of all the children and staff for the efficient way this was dealt with. It just goes to show that our regular practices paid off!

Hopefully, a less exciting week next week.

Have a great weekend.

God bless,

Mrs Jones

VALUE OF THE MONTH WISDOM

"Wisdom is more precious than rubies; nothing you desire can compare with her."

Proverbs 3:15

Attendance

Well done to Class 2 who have had 97.73% attendance this week! They get to look after Alfie the Attendance Bear next week. Please can we remind parents that arrivals after 8.45am are counted as late and arrivals after 8.55am once registers close count as a missed morning session and <u>are</u> included in attendance figures.

Class 1 - 92.93%

Whole school - 95.55%

Class 2 - 97.73%

Class 3 - 97.41%

Class 4 - 92.35%

Class 5 - 97.31%



Teeny Tots Toddler Group



We are a friendly, local toddler group that meets in Storridge Village Hall. We welcome little ones from 0-5, accompanied and supervised by their parents/carers, to stay and play. We meet on Thursdays from 10:30-12 during term time, for a charge of £2 per family, which includes a craft activity, songs, snacks and drinks.



Please come and join us, we'd love to see you!



Holiday Club

Holiday Club will be running in the first four weeks of the Summer holidays and is available to book now on School Money.





Sunny Weather



Please ensure your child has a hat in school, a refillable drinks bottle and suncream applied in the morning before school (and with them if it needs to be reapplied during the day).

Thank you.



NEWS

We have a few events fast approaching, starting with non-uniform day on July 7th in exchange for a gift for the raffle or tombola to be held at the Summer Fayre.

The Summer Fayre is just one week later on Friday 14th July at 3pm on the school field.

We really can't run these events without extra help, so if you're available, please get in touch. Thanks everyone that attended the planning meeting last night and have already volunteered.



We are also asking for donations of cake and plants on the morning of the 14th July to sell on the stalls.

The inflatables (the best bit) are already booked!

Thanks for your support, Kirstie, Lucy, Liz, Annie and all of the FoCS team



https://www.facebook.com/groups/friendsofcradleyschool

School Lunches





Dogs in Buryfields Recreation Area -Consultation Questionnaire

Cradley and Storridge Parish Council wish to consult with the users of the Buryfields Recreation Area to seek their views on options proposed by the PC to minimise the risk to children and adults from dog faeces and inappropriate dog behaviour/ biting.

Details of the options and the questionnaire will be available at the entrance foyer to the school and you are asked to return the questionnaire and put them in the box by Monday 10th July 2023.

Please share the below information with anyone you think might like to join us on some short, local walks.

EVERY BODY DANCE

EVERYBODY DANCE and Cradley C of E Primary School are working together on a new project called 'Get Out Together' and invite you to join them.

Get Out Together is an intergenerational project for young people aged 9-16 and elders aged 60yrs +.

A small group of pupils from Cradley C of E Primary School invite you to join them for a series of short local walks in June 2023. These will be of a length and level suitable for your and their ability and need, this could be 100 yards or 3 miles! Staff and a project leader will accompany the walks.

Parallel schemes are running in Cradley, Bosbury, Ledbury, Leominster and Bromyard and we invite you to take part.

If you enjoy being outdoors and the company of young people, please get in touch with Rachel Freeman by email rfeverybodydance@gmail.com or phone 07870 429528.

Get Out Together is supported by #iwill through Herefordshire Community Foundation.

www.everybodydance.org.uk





STARS OF THE WEEK



NURSERY	Leo and Stanley for their excellent manners and behaviour at The Three Counties Show.
CLASS 1	Tiffany for being independent in following school rules.
	Zoe for settling back into Cradley with such a positive attitude.
CLASS 2	Emily for wonderful independent writing in PSHE.
	Lottie for amazing persistence when learning to throw the javelin in PE.
CLASS 3	Jasmine for always being a kind friend.
	Harvey for having a positive attitude.
CLASS 4	Ruby for her effort and conscientiousness in all lessons.
	Ollie H for working really hard consistently but particularly in English.
CLASS 5	Jay for being so brave when he needed to go to A&E after his bike accident. Speedy recovery!
	Amber for her enthusiasm and commitment when rehearsing for the play.
HEAD TEACHER AWARD	Robbie for showing curiosity and enthusiasm when working with Google Earth.
	Stan H for amazing progress and attitude to school.











NURSERY NEWS



We all headed out onto the field on Monday morning for a PE session with Kelley and Donna. The children were working on their ball skills and got to practise their throwing and catching, as well as kicking the ball and trying to aim for the goal.

On Tuesday morning, we looked at pictures of children from around the world and chatted about how they did things the same and different to us. We also used the globe to point out the countries that they were from. Due to the fire alarm sounding, the nursery children got to meet some firemen, who kindly showed the children around the fire engine. They were all very excited about this and got to see some interesting things that a fireman may need.

Wednesday was another bright, sunny day and the children spent most of their time playing outside. They worked well together to create a Jurassic world, that was full of dinosaurs and the children used some good mathematical language to describe their sizes. Back in the spring, the children planted some flower seeds. These have now grown into some pretty looking flowers and the children have been taking it in turns this week, using the watering can to water them.

On Thursday, Katrina continued our Big Wide World theme and prepared some special snacks, including poppadoms from India, prawn crackers from China and tortilla chips from South America, for the children to taste. All of the children took part, with many asking for more!! Outside, the children were busy bathing the baby dolls and washing their hair.

Today, we have been down to the forest school area and have had a go at building nests for the birds to keep their eggs safely in. The children gathered their own natural resources and created a nest for their soft toy bird, to store their eggs in safely. They have also enjoyed playing hide and seek amongst the trees and making pies in the mud kitchen.









Forest School with Year 2



Year 2 had a brilliant time in Forest School on Wednesday
- some children really got into making things with willow
while others found a shady spot to rest in after tiring
themselves out on the tyre swing!



Amazing Achievements at Home





Congratulations to Harry (Class 3) who was awarded Manager's Player of the Year at his football team presentation last weekend - great work!

Well done to Ruby for taking her Grade 3 ballet exam this week we're sure you've done really well!





Emily was Star of the Week at her gymnastics club this week - well done Emily, keep up the hard work!

Remember to send in photos and details of your child's amazing achievements at home and we will include them here each week.





